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 Chairs Fukunaga, Vice Chair Wakai and members of the committee, thank you for the 

opportunity to testify on H.B. 2266, H.D. 1. 

 The Office of Information Management and Technology supports the overall intent of 

H.B. 2266, H.D. 1, as it provides specificity to the number of members to be selected by the 

senate president and the speaker of the house for the Information Technology Steering 

Committee, and also provides for the governor and chief justice to appoint members as well, 

which is currently not allowed.  

 As currently drafted the proposed bill establishes an even number of members, which 

poses a challenge in establishing quorum for the committee. At this time, we would like to 

recommend that the total number of IT Steering Committee members be an odd number. We 

understand that the original 13 member committee may be too large and as such offer the 

following two options for an 11 member panel: 

1. Four (4) members to be appointed by the senate president; four (4) members to be 

appointed by the speaker of the house; one (1) member to be appointed by the 

governor; one (1) member to be appointed by the chief justice; and the chief 

information officer to serve as chair; or 

2. Three (3) members to be appointed by the senate president; three (3) members to be 

appointed by the speaker of the house; three (3) members to be appointed by the 

governor; one (1) member to be appointed by the chief justice; and the chief 

information office to serve as chair. 



Since the current membership of the IT Steering Committee consists of four members 

appointed by the senate president and four by the speaker of the house, no resignations from the 

committee would be needed in the first option presented. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter. 
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Bill No. and Title:  House Bill No. 2266, H.D. 1, Relating to Information Technology. 
 
Purpose:  Clarifies that the information technology steering committee shall consist of eight 
members:  two members to be appointed by the senate president, two members to be appointed 
by the speaker of the house of representatives, a member appointed by the chief justice, and two 
members to be appointed by the governor, with the chief information officer to serve as the chair. 
Effective July 1, 2112. (HB2266 HD1) 
 
 
Judiciary's Position:  
 

The Judiciary supports this bill as amended in H.D. 1 to allow the Chief Justice of the 
Judiciary to select one member of the committee.  We believe that a steering committee with an 
equitable membership would ensure that technology projects could be selected based on their 
potential impact to all branches of government. 
  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on House Bill No. 2266, H.D. 1. 
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